# Berry High Schools and Academy Work Scholarship

On behalf of all Berry High Schools alumni, the Berry Academy Class of 1964 is privileged to establish the <u>Berry High Schools and Academy Work Scholarship</u> in memory and in honor of all students, faculty, and/or staff who attended or worked at the Boys Industrial School, Mount Berry Farm School, Foundation School, Martha Berry School for Girls, Mount Berry School for Boys, and/or Berry Academy.

# **GOAL**:

The goal of the Class of 1964 Berry Academy is to raise funds from the former classes of the Berry high schools to provide tuition assistance to needy students from this scholarship.

### Purpose:

The purpose of the <u>Berry High Schools and Academy Work Scholarship</u> is to help preserve and teach the rich history and heritage of the Berry high schools by assisting needy students in pursuing their education at Berry College.

## Criteria:

- 1) The applicant and his or her family must have a financial need as defined by Financial Aid.
- 2) The recipient will receive the book, A History of the Berry Schools on the Mountain Campus by Jennifer W. Dickey.
- 3) The applicant must take or have taken the BCC100 class at Berry which includes information about Berry's history and traditions.
- 4) While classes are in session, the recipient must work a minimum of twelve hours a week on campus with first priority going to students working on the mountain campus (boys high school), log cabin campus (original girls high school), and/or Ford Buildings (girls high school).

### Implementation:

Once the 1964 Class of Berry Academy has established, raised the initial money (gifts), and implemented the <u>Berry High Schools and Academy Work Scholarship</u> at its Golden Guard Reunion, it will challenge all future Golden Guard Academy classes in matching or exceeding the previous class's gift.